Prayer Requests

Carol Davis:

- * Niece, Katherine, is struggling with bi-polar disorder
- * Pray for her family who lives near Palestine, Ohio, where there was a chemical spill
- **Donna Lyons:** Cousin, Sharman Banks, went home after 16 days in the hospital. Prayers for continued healing.
- Susan Nicholson: Friend, Pat Arthur, has some serious health concerns
- Ken Jones: Friend, Vicky, recently lost both her son and her father.
- Orah & Ed Blank: Niece, Kim, has been diagnosed with brain cancer. She just completed her 4th round of radiation and will begin oral chemo. Her left arm and hand are paralyzed.

Wersch:

- * Friend, Makayla, was kicked in the face by a horse. Had facial reconstruction surgery. Lost her left eye and may lose the other. Is in a lot of pain.
- * Sean Wersch asks for prayers for the family of Steve & Sara Larsen. Sara has cancer and they have three voung children.
- Norvin Morrow: Donna is now completely bedridden and nonverbal. She is now residing at 1297 S. Perry St., Castle Rock CO 80104. Brookside Inn Skilled Nursing.
- Tammy Garrido: Grandson, Elijah, overdosed on drugs and alcohol. Pray for his life to turn to Jesus.









eadership: Leaders of USA/other countries *Peace in. Ukraine Military: * Brindan Jancuska * Jeff

Dennis & Vera Sopelnik:

Jones * Nate Gilmore

Ukraine missionaries **Local Outreach:**

Food Bank/Evangelism Alan & Lindsey Motes



Dear brothers and sisters, as well as congregations,

The war keeps destroying our cities, towns, villages and people's lives. But, on the other hand, it gives the church an opportunity to come to the front in ministering to people. I wrote on many occasions that we were using this difficult time for humanitarian services and Gospel preaching. Hundreds of people get help and hear the preaching about Christ. Our time can be compared with the years of the Soviet Union's collapse when hungry and uncared for people used to come to the huge Palaces of Culture (Soviet community centers) with the desire to hear the missionaries preaching the Gospel. In my letter today, I'd like to tell about the wonderful ministry started by our alumni Oleg Fofanov. Upon graduation, he had preached in Konstantinivka. The church has been established there many years ago and he was happy to work there. When the full fledged war actions started he moved his family to the Western Ukraine, to the city of Uzhgorod. It is the regional center and highly populated city close to the border with Slovakia. Last year they decided to establish a new congregation there and started assembling on Sundays. First, it had been a relatively small group of people, later many more relocated Christians joined them. We are very saddened and keep praying for the church Konstantinivka. Almost everyone from the church there left the city but now we have another opportunity to worship and minister in Uzhgorod. Tragically, many Eastern cities (like Konstantinivka, Avdiivka, Bakchmut) are turning into piles of ashes daily. Before the war, those places numbered the most congregations of the church of Christ. We trust God and His mercy only.

The Bila Tserkva Church of Christ

We still distribute grocery and personal hygiene care packages. These days people come to the church building even on the days when there's no announced distribution. Some of them study the Bible with us more extensively. I'd like to ask for prayers for God's fruitfulness in Gospel preaching, that the planted seed would bring fruit.

The Bible Institute

Last month our students had 1 and 2 Peter and Jude (instructor Dennis Sopelnik,) Hebrews (Albert Bagdasarian,) Biblical Geography (Valentin Tsyopa.) In the end of the month, the students will have a week of evangelical practice. Usually students are taught to do street evangelism. We would place a table with Christian tracts and other literature, distribute the tracts and invitations to the Sunday services. But, during the last year our methods changed. It got dangerous to be outside due to the missile attacks and also because men could be given the drafting summon by the military recruitment department. One can end up being drafted even with zero military experience. So we moved all activities inside the walls of the church buildings. It seems to be safer.

We ask you to earnestly pray for the return of peace and end of the military activities. Many congregations were very generous with aids for refugees and people who found themselves homeless.

May God keep you, Your Brother, Dennis Sopelnik Erin Rogers is selling Butter
Braids, coffee, and cookie
dough as a fundraiser for her
theater class. Please see her
if you would like to support
her program, or follow the
QR code to order online.



